PENNSYLVANIA 2000 GUN RIGHTS SUMMIT MEETING


of AUGUST 13, 2000 - REVIEW


	Held near Milesburg, with short notice and no fanfare, nearly 40 of this states’ strongest pro-gun-rights “spark plugs” spent a beautiful day indoors laboring together.  The effort was not in vein.  Finding the best workable methods to utilize our combined expertise, connections, resources, and energy, was no small task.  


In that 6 hour meeting, everyone got an education to some degree, and most were just short of shocked at the number of positive projects that groups, (from other areas), have underway or completed.  The interest and outright enthusiasm to expand and support these existing projects, and research others, drove the meeting forward. 


A handful of State Representatives also gave up part of their day to address and advise us.  From: the 6th District, Teresa Forcier, Kerry Benninghoff of the 171st District, (these are two of original sponsors of PGOA’s House Bill 564), and from District 76, Michael K. Hanna Sr., (who’s district we were congregated in), voiced his support for our efforts, and became the first Democratic Representative to sign on as a sponsor for our main project, HB-564.  They all gave us good council, and we are all deeply appreciative.


Mr. Tom Linginfelter, candidate for Congress gave insights into the difficulties an up front pro-gun-rights candidate can be hit with.  He too, was very supportive of our efforts.


Needless to say, this bountiful array of speakers, subjects and variety of groups would have easily over-filled an average meeting.  And gaining another sponsor for HB-564 qualified the meeting as a success to nearly anyone.  But remember, I said 40 of this states’ strongest pro-gun-rights “spark plugs”.  We weren’t just average folks there you see.  We were serious, dedicated, determined, representatives of our friends and neighbors, with a single focus point.  How do we regain and preserve the “Right to Keep and Bear Arms” for all Pennsylvanians? 


It’s been obvious to us all, for a long time, unifying our efforts was a “must”. I, a recovering pessimist, could actually see the energy level growing as technical points that were obstacles or reservations for some, were noted, accepted or worked through by the group as a whole.  Without formal votes, we met, discussed, and agreed to more than principle.  A number of very decisive and working points were established. We had found the way to revive and improve all of our battles.  The gun rights movement is renewed and we will not lose our grip.  Building slowly at first, we can look forward to strength and success once we have learned to apply what we already have.  Today, we don’t have it all together, but together, we have it all!   


We are not joined together by any contract, as that is a formal and legal step not to be rushed into, and a step that some may be unable to take.  We are coming together because of something much stronger, “need”.  The PGOA will furnish a limited access web site for the use of a “Special Projects Committee”, open only to the movements volunteer “spark plugs” from through out the state.  This will provide the need area for sharing of information, communications, planning, posting comments and questions, etc. 


I know this write up doesn’t do justice to the projects and people that were involved, but soon we will have the success stories from, (and can credit), those that made them happen.  As well as refined plans to succeed with several other projects statewide.  


As for your helping now, we will be hurting if we don’t raise funds.  Our original estimates on a web site are history.  We have enough to pay for the new site and may receive help from another group.  We also have a very serious need to fill our treasury as the path we are taking will require much more funding than we have ever had before.  


You should already have your raffle tickets, sell them!  If you can sell more, call in and let us know!  We can’t fight back with out funding!  I know we’re all getting tired of being the whipping boy of the anti-gun fanatics, warped politicians and a bias media. 


Make a point to get voter guides in every gun store and club.  To most of the politicians, if you don’t vote, you don’t count.  If 70% of us voted, those politicians wouldn’t count!  Lets do it!  Step #1, stand up and be counted.  Join in, be part of the solution, not part of the problem! 


			by Roy Pittman, President PGOA - 10-14-00


	





